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Tuesday 12th January
Dear Parents and Carers

This newsletter is an update on events in school for the first week after Christmas. It is also to ask for your help with some items that we can seek to improve.

Online lessons

Firstly, can I thank all parents for their very positive comments with regard to the arrangements for remote learning during the current school closure.  Our aim was to establish online lessons quickly and I am delighted that, following last Tuesday‘s assemblies for all year groups, lessons started on Wednesday 6th January.  As Mr Baker has explained, we have designed a schedule where 50% of subject teaching will be via an online lesson and then we will supplement that work with follow-up tasks on Show My Homework.  I must give huge thanks to Mr Baker‘s team and all of our teachers who have worked incredibly hard to make this a success.

Our teachers have been really enjoying the online lessons for students and it is fantastic to walk around school and see our staff working so enthusiastically to ensure the continuity of education. We have a new door sign on each classroom telling us that a ‘lesson is in progress’ and we may need to change this to ‘quiet on the set’!  As I mentioned, students have also really enjoyed these lessons and the regularity of a daily timetable.

I would like to praise the vast majority of students for their online etiquette and behaviour last week, with only some minor disruption from a few individual students. The expectations and online behaviour requirements have been made very clear by teachers and I am afraid that if students repeatedly overstep the line then access to the online school account will be withdrawn. This means that they will not be able to access any of the online teaching through Microsoft Teams. Let’s hope that the message got through really clearly last week and that this immature behaviour stops.

Accessing lessons online has presented some initial challenges.  To allow us to prioritise support ,we ask that pupils first ensure they have updated the TEAMs app on their device, and attempt to sign in/sign out if they experience an issue with sound or images before seeking further assistance.  Some students had difficulty in remembering their school email and passwords to access Microsoft Office 365. There is a dedicated ICT helpline to address this and I will repeat all the email communication routes at the end of this newsletter as hyperlinks.  

Lateral flow testing in schools

Despite all of the barriers with regard to equipment, training and not to mention the last minute announcements, we have now set up the Waseley Hills Testing Centre for lateral flow tests in the Drama Studio and trained our school staff.  When students are able to return to school we have the facility to test regularly as per the government’s advice and there is no doubt that this will help minimise the risk for students in school.

I understand parents’ hesitation over this at present; please be assured that students will not be tested in school unless we have express consent/permission from parents and carers.  I need to thank the whole team here but specifically Mrs Castells, Mrs Dodds and Miss Purewal who made this happen.  If you need any information with regard to our testing arrangements please make contact via the email provided at the end of the newsletter and be sure to watch a short video on our website which explains our procedures.

Key worker groups

Meanwhile, the key worker groups of children have been working in ICT rooms under supervision of teachers and, when appropriate, joining their classmates in online lessons. We consider the key worker groups as one ‘bubble’.  Although they will be in separate classrooms, this means that we can operate one single timetable and revert to having one 30 minute break in the morning and one 30 minute lunch break with all students following the same schedule, whether they are in school or at home accessing live lessons.  Please can you be sure that your child brings a set of headphones or earphones with a mini-jack connector into school each day. This is so they can use school computers to access 'live ' lessons with their class.

8.50 am students arrive on site and go directly to their allocated room
9 – 10 am  

lesson one and morning registration

10 am – 11 am 

lesson 2

11– 11:30 am 

morning break 
11:30 am – 12:30 pm 
lesson 3

12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
lesson 4

1:30 pm – 2 pm 
lunchtime

2 pm – 3 pm 

lesson 5 and pm registration

School finishes for all students at 3 pm. We will use the MS social area at lunch and break and the toilet area for the whole ‘bubble’ now becomes the boys and girls toilets in the MS block. Should students want to go outside for some fresh air then we use the MS yard normally occupied by Year 11 students. The cafeteria is open but students are also able to bring packed lunches if that is their preference.

Contact school for help or information

We are taking a huge volume of telephone calls via reception for items that have been dealt with in newsletters to parents during the Christmas holidays and at the start of term.  Can I urge all parents and carers to read the newsletters carefully before telephoning school for information.  Equally importantly, there are a series of dedicated email boxes to help deal with parental queries and I would ask parents to use this communication route rather than telephoning school if possible.

To request a key worker place in school, contact (keyworker@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk) .  Please give as much notice as possible as groups are becoming full.  If you no longer require a place and have booked can you please let us know.

For help with free school meals, contact Mrs Dodds (fsm@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk)

For any support with usernames or passwords for school email, Microsoft Teams, Microsoft 365 and Show My Homework, contact the ICT team ( Office365Support@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk)

For enquiries about lesson scheduling and the remote learning timetable, please contact Mr J. Nelson, Assistant Headteacher for Curriculum & Careers (jnelson@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk)

If you have further queries about accessing online lessons, the work set, would like to provide feedback on the remote learning programme, or for any other enquiries, please contact Mr N. Baker, Assistant Headteacher for Teaching & Learning (nbaker@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk)

Finally, many parents have contacted School with regard to laptops and access to ICT at home. As I have explained, all of the equipment given to us by the DfE for pupil premium students and our most disadvantaged students has already been distributed.  We are actively seeking to order more laptops and wireless routers from the department and unfortunately the online ordering system promised last week did not materialise. Please bear with us as we try, on your behalf, to ensure that all of our students can get access to their continued education either by attending school or learning from home with good ICT provision.

Yours sincerely
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Mr A.W. Roll

Headteacher
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